
A place 

for youth 

wrestling 

practice  

The Caney youth wrestling program faced a 
dilemma in finding a practice location due to 
facility closures for quarantine. 

   Michael Freisburg, a volunteer wrestling 
organizer and coach, as well as a member, 
proposed renting the clubhouse’s dining room 
on Tuesday and Thursday evenings from 6 to 
7:30 pm.   

   To aid this short-term community youth 
recreational need, the board approved its use 
in December, January and February. The nor-
mal clubhouse rental fee will be waived. To 
protect the Club, the wrestling program will 
provide facility liability insurance and pay 
$100 to offset utilities and toiletries expenses.  
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Tee Talk 

Looking forward to 2021 

Responding to the November notice, Jordan Hudson and Josh  
Hockett have agreed to be candidates for 3-year board positions in 
the election that will be held in April 2021. Two board vacancies 
occur every April as part of the plan to ensure continuity among the 
six elected directors. Board positions ending in April 2021 are held 
by Criss Davis, current president, and Tim Bryan, current treasurer. 
Either or both may choose to be candidates again.  

   By stepping up to board participation, you help sustain and grow 
the Club, contribute your ideas and guide the Club’s future. Time 
commitment is about one hour the second Wednesday monthly at 
6:30 pm, plus periodic volunteer activities.  

   Time and events can change candidate plans, so if you are willing 
to be a candidate, let Criss Davis know.  

   The seventh board (non-elected) position will need to be filled by 
a representative of the Ladies League, as Janice Leonard will vacate 
that position.  

Tournaments score 

Club profits 

Net income in October was 
$1,781—in large part due to 
tournaments.  

   January through October, net 
income was $32,818. The  
Evergy easement settlement had 
a huge impact, along with  

holding cash reserves to meet upcoming expenses for residential lot 
sales rather than paying off equipment debt. 

   Greens fees, range balls and cart rentals contributed $18,556 year to 
date. Tournaments brought in $9,697.  These are the extra funds that 
keep the Club operational, as dues alone are insufficient.  

   Whether you volunteer to get the course ready, play a tournament or 
are willing to work with Brandon Montgomery to run a tournament, 
you are directly contributing to the Club’s sustainability. 

 

Merry Christmas & 

happy holiday wishes!  
for a new year full of pars, good golfing 
weather and tournament fun with friends.   
Tee Talk will be on hiatus in January 2021. 


